

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 316

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

March 2019

Let no one look down on your youthfulness, but rather in speech, conduct, love, faith and purity, show yourself an example of those who believe. Take pains with these things; be absorbed in them, so that your progress will be evident to all. Pay close attention to yourself and to your teaching; persevere in these things, for as you do this you will ensure salvation both for yourself and for those who hear you. ~1Timothy 4:12,15,16 (NASB)

Beloved friends and brethren,

What can God do with YOUTH? He can use them in the **salvation** of others according to the previous text of the Word of God. Paul writing to young Timothy says as much, as he was led by the Holy Spirit to pen these words and as he knew his time on earth was short. He gives a summary of recommendations that we try to incorporate in our work with the youth God has given us here at MITC training for the Gospel Ministry. Now for many years, the "core" ministry of MITC has been the "Full Time" Bible School, seeking to prepare young men and women called by God to full time service. In this school, the youth live here on campus and study the Bible book by book and other courses that are needed for Gospel ministry. These include Theology, Pastoral Practice, Sermon Preparation, Children Ministry technique and skills and others. They study five hours in the morning, then in the afternoon they help with maintenance work and projects to help keep the facilities and campus in good shape. They also work in the garden and with the animals to help with food provision. Students train in the carpentry and welding shops and in construction as well as serving in the kitchen with clean up and food preparation. The girls have

sewing class and all students have music class and learn to play an instrument, such as guitar or keyboard. It is a very intense schedule during the week that keeps our youth very busy. The work activities help offset some of their cost of living and schooling, but the main purpose is to learn many things that can be very useful to them and their churches especially up in the rural mountain areas. There is no tuition or financial payment here at MITC in any of our Bible School Programs. Many of our students come from areas of very limited income and we have been blessed by God through you, our supporters, to provide this home and Bible Training "by grace" since the Bible School started. Some of the full time Bible students are as young as seventeen and the max age for a student in the full time live on campus program is thirty. This is a wonderful testimony of God's love and provision for His work among us. For this we give Him honor and glory and thanks. It is amazing to see how God works in the lives of the youth, calling them to salvation, then some to full time ministry, and then finally to a specific church of area of service once their four years of training here is finished.

For this purpose, we have many youth-related activities throughout the year. One of these is a one day youth concentration, which is themed in accordance with our Summer Youth Camp and so for a day we have a mini youth camp. For many years, God has used evangelist **Bill Britt** to teach our youth camp in the summer. He also comes in February for a Bible Conference and evangelistic meetings and one of these is this youth meeting. We have been blessed through years seeing



youth impacted by the Word of God and then some are called to ministry. This is the case of two of our first year students, **Israel and Alejandro**. This past summer during camp, they felt called to serve the Lord full time and now are finishing their first year in the full time Bible School. Bill Britt was also called to the ministry as a youth in high school, and now for many years has



challenged youth to become servants of the Lord. During this visit by **Bill and Wendy Britt**, we had our Bible Conference for village leaders and mission family. It was a great blessing from the Lord.

Coming down as a sixteen year old youth summer missionary, **Bill Brewer** was greatly impacted by the Lord as he helped with medical missions with **Dr. Hall (my dad)** here in Mexico back in the late 1960s. Soon after, he felt called to prepare for full-

time ministry. Now, by the grace of God and for His glory, **Pastor Bill Brewer and Woodcreek Church** have been greatly used by God as a local church in Richardson, Texas. They have also been a faithful and amazing partner in ministry with MITC for almost 40 years. **Bill and Tom Belter** lead a men's team who come each February and build roofs here on campus and at churches in the area, as needed. It is always a great time of fellowship, hard work, and an amazing project result as a new roof and ceiling go up in less than a week! Each year our third year Bible students are assigned to work side by side with these brethren and are



Pastor Bill Brewer

able to learn roof building skills. This year their project was to put a new and much needed roof on brother **Joaquin's** home. We are grateful!

Also from Woodcreek church, we had a group of ladies led by Bill's wife, **Carol Brewer** and longtime friend and church worker **Sharon Spaulding**. Working with **Chuy Hall (my wife)**, they led and taught our annual **Women's Conference**. This is a two-day event and we have ladies coming from all over southern Mexico (about 600) to hear Bible conferences and attend workshops prepared to encourage and strengthen



their faith as they study the Word of God together. This year a special aspect of this was the participation of our young ladies, both students and graduates, using their children teaching techniques and flannel graph sets to teach adults in a visual and impactful way. They presented the Bible stories that highlighted our **God of Miracles and Love**, the theme of this year's conference. It was a wonderful experience for all the ladies who attended, and our prayer is that this will strengthen many homes and churches for the extension of God's kingdom!



Bible Student Illustrating Message



On a personal note, Chuy and I were greatly blessed by the visit of our precious granddaughter, **Leonie Sophie** (1 year old) and her beloved parents, **Kirby and Gesa**, our son and daughter-in-law! We enjoyed the time together greatly before they returned to their home in **Germany** where they live and work. We thank God for this special time with our family.

So please keep praying for us and for the youth that God has given us here at MITC. Pray that the Lord will call others to serve Him and that they will come and prepare for service with us. Pray that the Lord will continue to provide for this place, for the students, staff and missionaries. Thank you for your support. May the Lord continue to be glorified in all we do and allow us to serve Him together until we see Him again. To God be the glory through our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

Only by His grace,

Dan & Chuy Hall





Visit our website at: www.mitcenter.org



Memorials and Honorariums • March 2019

In Memory of Jason Diffee	
Mrs. Margaret G. Wells	Bobbie Shaw
In Honor of Dan and Chuy Hall	From:Andy and Mary Anne Taylor
Jim McNeer, Happy Birthday!	Susan McNeer
Jim McNeer, Happy Birthday!	David and Ruthie Bryant
Amelia Rockwell, Happy Birthday!	Papa and Mimi
Amelia Rockwell, Happy Birthday!	Jim and Susan McNeer

Thank You!



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P. A. I. D.
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, I.A.